Minutes for the CEPP meeting of April 26, 2010

In attendance:  Erica Bastress-Dukehart (Chair), Rochelle Calhoun, Terry Diggory, Rubén Graciani, Mimi Hellman, Rik Scarce, Claire Solomon, Bob Turner

I.  Minutes of April 19 were approved with minor revisions.
II. Old business

a. Center Study Group report update.  Discussion will resume at the May retreat.
b. Science Vision forum update.  Last week’s forum was attended by approximately 30 people from across the divisions.  Issues mentioned during the Committee’s brief discussion included space and other resources; the meaning of interdisciplinarity at Skidmore; the future of science requirements in relation to the entire GenEd curriculum; the role of the social sciences in the Science Vision; and the need for a timeline.  CEPP is not prepared to formulate a position until there is a clearer sense of next steps.
c. CEPP/CAS resolution on faculty role in degree recommendation.  The Committee discussed where to place the statement about asterisks in the Commencement Bulletin.  An additional statement about the faculty vote on January degrees will be added to the resolution once the process is approved by the Board of Trustees.*
III.  New business

a. DOF proposal for future tenure-track lines.  The DOF and ADOF will present the proposal at the May retreat.  The Committee feels that this is a CEPP issue because it concerns interdisciplinarity.
b. Interdisciplinarity.  It was agreed that CEPP should lead a campus-wide conversation about this issue, which concerns many aspects of the College including majors, the GenEd curriculum, the FYE, the Science Vision, and the Tang.  There was a brief discussion of whether Skidmore is unique in its approach to interdisciplinarity.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:30.

Respectfully submitted,

Mimi Hellman

*The placement of the asterisk statement remains to be determined.
